

Dutton Town Council Meeting Minutes

February 5th, 2018
Call to Order

Mayor Fleshman called the meeting of February 5th, 2018 to order at 7:30 pm at the Dutton Town Hall.

Present

Mayor Susan Fleshman; Councilpersons: Bob Dauwalder,  Chuck Proff, Candace Ellsworth, Frank P. Klein; Public Works Director /Finance Officer Jeremiah Kjensmo, and Clerk Cheri Fuhringer.
Public Comment 
There was no public comment
January 3rd, 2018 Meeting Minutes

Motion by Chuck Proff, Second by Pete Klein, to approve the Minutes of the January 3rd, 2018 Town Council Meeting. Motion Carried unanimously.
Current Bills

Motion by Candace Ellsworth , Second by Pete Klein, to pay the current bills as presented, following a description of the Titan Machinery repair of the snow plow’s rear hydraulic hose and Sullivan Brothers bill to repair water breaks .  Motion Carried unanimously.
Mayor’s Report 
In addition to the water breaks between the chlorine vault and well, the air release valve was also replaced. Pump #2 at the well is not pumping up to capacity. Kronebusch Electric ruled out a power issue. Staff will continue to monitor the pump.
Councilman Pete Klein reported that Rick Johnson talked with him about the inability to access the unimproved alley along Town limits: East of 4th Ave South East. The Mayor reported that she has talked to the adjacent property owner, Robert Carney, about the need for it to be accessible. Pete also reported that there is a hole in the alley behind his house, where the neighbor’s sewer was replaced.
Water Project Update:
· Resolution #552 – Resolution Establishing Compliance with Reimbursement Bond Regulations 
Motion by Chuck Proff, Second by Pete Klein, to approve Resolution #552, which establishes compliance with reimbursement bond regulations under the internal revenue code in relation to the proposed upcoming water project. Motion Carried unanimously.
· Water Resources Development Act (WRDA)/ US Department of Engineering Grant Draw

Motion by Chuck Proff, Second by Bob Dauwalder, to approve the $32,996.06 WRDA draw #1; $1,670.25 to Great West Engineering for Professional Services and $31,325.81 to Great West Engineering for Engineering Design. Motion Carried unanimously.
Main Street Rental 
The Main Street rental that was formally Marci’s Sew Shop, has been rented to the Warrior Creed Veterans Motorcycle Club for a meeting hall. The Club includes several chapters in the surrounding area. They spend the majority of their time raising money for K-9 Care Montana, Inc., which raises and trains service dogs for veterans in need. The rent was set at $200 a month and includes utilities, excluding propane (renter is responsible for propane). The club has received permission to paint the building tan with brown trim, which are their club colors.
Adjourn

The Mayor adjourned the meeting at 8:10 pm.

The next Dutton Town Council Meeting will be Monday, March 5th, 2018 at 7:30 pm at the Town Hall.

_________________________________

______________________________

Susan Fleshman, Mayor



 Cheri Fuhringer, Clerk
